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At the regular May meeting held on May 23, 2024, Mr. Campbell attended Ohio Association of County Boards 

2024 Spring Conference held on May 16 -17, 2024 at Columbus Hilton Downtown. He attended sessions on 

strategic leadership, human resources, community integration, fiscal sustainability, and children and families. 

 

Mr. Campbell reminded the Board the strategic plan for 2025 to 2027 is in the process of being developed. We 

need everyone’s input to drive future services. Surveys are on Facebook and the County Board website. The 

strategic planning event will be June 26 and 27 at Carroll Hills school. This is open for staff, providers, 

individuals served, family members, Board members, and community leaders. 

 

Business Manager Ray Heaston reported working on completing the cost report. Ohio Network for Innovations 

(ONI) operates the non-profit housing in Carroll County for people with developmental disabilities. The Board 

has been working with ONI and purchased a home on 2nd Street using capital housing dollars and money from 

sale of other homes. The sale of the house on Radar Avenue is now completed. Renovations on the 7th Street 

property are complete. The only details left are stump grinding and landscape. ONI will next work on selling the 

4th Street property once the tenants move out.  

 

In other business, the Board: 

 

• Approved payment of April bills in the Hot Lunch account in the amount of $977.50. 

• Approved payment of April bills in the General Funds account in the amount of $93,505.05. 

• Approved payment of April bills in the Residential Services account in the amount of $314,829.18. 

• Approved payment of April bills in the HCBS-ARPA Grant account in the amount of $21,911.30. 

• Approval of the cooperative agreement between Carrollton Exempted Village School District Board of 

Education and The Carroll County Board of DD for maintenance and repair of the DD Board’s buses and 

vans by cooperatively sharing the services of the School Board’s bus mechanic(s). This agreement is for 

July 1, 2024, to June 30, 2025. 

• Approved the Program Division Reports as presented.  

• No executive session 

 

 

 

  

The next regularly scheduled meeting is June 27, 2024, at 5:30 P.M. at the County Board office. 

 
 

 

 

 


